1945

The war was over. The Club was asked, by the President, Dr. Joseph L. Sanderson, to reserve
memberships for the men who had fought in the war so the tradition of the origina group who
pioneered the Club would be perpetuated.

Dr. Joseph L. Sanderson mentioned in his* 1944 President’s Report”, that the Idand directly
opposite the Camp, previousy owned by his late father, that he regarded the Idand as part of the
Club and knew it added greatly to the privacy of the members. He stated that this Island now
owned by himsalf and his brother Harvey would at some future date be turned over to the Club.

The Club had a profit of $193.03 this year which was added to the Surplus Accourt.

Picture taken post 1937 but pre 1945.

The plansfor the 16' x 23' log addition to the main lodge with insde toilet on a septic system and
a stone fireplace & metal heatolator on the south wall had been drawn up and estimated at
$700.00 by Guy Hayward since the last meeting. It was intended to replace the lean to slegping
quarters presently used. The shareholders agreed to the plan at the meeting on May 25, 1945 and
sent it forward to the new Board for ingpection. The money in the surplus fund would cover the
estimated cod. A letter from Guy Hayward was read by the new Board which stated the work
could commence in September 1945. Guy Hayward was authorized to purchase the necessary
materials and the Board was to arrange the tearing down of the old sleeping quarters by members
through the summer season. By the end of the summer season, the plans to build the addition had
been abandoned. Other repairs and replacements were deemed a higher priority such as a new
roof on the main lodge, rebuilding and widening of the front and rear porch, shoring up the
boathouse and strengthening the structure, installing just a sanitary toilet and septic system, the
purchase of a new row boat and 2 motors.

V. Guy Hayward was invited to Walkerville, at Camps expense, to discuss his offer to take the
old Hyah-Hyah, damaged motor and all, in trade for hisbuilding of anew shorter boat with a hull
smilar to the Betty Lou. With anew up to date motor, the estimated cost was $1,325.00 . The



meeting took place on October 17", 1945 in Walkerville, Windsor. The following was the end
result. Re shingle main lodge $112.50, front porch enlarged to 32' x 12' $365.00, new toilet and
septic tank put on hold, outhouses were to be moved and new pits dug, foundation and structure
repairs to boathouse $25.00, a new motor to be installed in the Hyah-Hyah $580.00 and Guy
Hayward was to get the old Buchanan Jr. 4 motor from the Hyah-Hyah in trade for installing the
new motor. All these projects were set to be undertaken, starting some immediately and the
balance starting in the spring of 1946.

Camp opened on July 13", 1945. Camp rates were set at $4.00 per day for members and $5.00
per day for guests with a 14 person limit in Camp at one time. The Camp had a profit of $288.42
this year.

Harry Holmes and Jean Morin finished as Camp Help after many years of great serviceto the
club. The cooksthisyear were Mrs. Ladd and her grandson Kelvin.

Resignations (1) G. Tate Easton died 10/23/45.

New Members (1) Ray Burnie.
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